
 
 

Notice 

All AT&T and BellSouth marks contained herein and as set forth in the trademarks and service marks section of the BellSouth Tariff or Guidebook 
are owned by AT&T Intellectual Property. 

 

 

Notification Type: Discontinued Service Offering 

Jurisdiction: ALABAMA 

Notice Date: 06/09/2025 

Package Number: AL-25-0016 

Service Name: TDM to IP Transition - Mobile, Pelham, Bessemer, and Bucksville, AL 

Tariff /Guidebook Sections: GEGB A002, PLGB B002 

Expected Issue Date: 07/24/2025 

Expected Effective Date: 07/24/2025 

Descriptive Narrative: 
BellSouth Telecommunications, LLC d/b/a AT&T Alabama intends to retire 

copper facilities serving distribution area (DA) 510101 in the Azalea wire center 

(MOBLALAZ) in Mobile, AL due to the impact of the City of Mobile planned 

road construction project. The City of Mobile Innovating project 2018-3005-19 

will repair, replace and/or rehabilitate existing infrastructure of new sidewalks, 

curb, and gutter.  The county has requested AT&T Alabama to remove or 

relocate its facilities in the way of this project before August 28, 2025. 

 

Further, BellSouth Telecommunications, LLC d/b/a AT&T Alabama intends to 

retire copper facilities serving distribution area (DAs) 3106, 3148 and 3150 in the 

Riverchase wire center (BRHMALRC) in Pelham, AL due to the impact of the 

City of Pelham planned road construction project. The county has requested 

AT&T Alabama to remove or relocate its facilities in the way of this project 

before July 30, 2025. 

 

BellSouth Telecommunications, LLC d/b/a AT&T Alabama intends to retire 

copper facilities serving distribution area (DA) 3448 in the Bessemer Wire Center 

(BSMRALMA) in Bessemer, AL due to 740 feet of aerial copper cable theft. On 

numerous occasions, thieves have stolen copper cable serving this DA, including 

their replacement cables 

 

In addition, BellSouth Telecommunications, LLC d/b/a AT&T Alabama intends 

to retire copper facilities serving distribution area (DAs) 2109, 3123, 3130 and 

3140 in the Bucksville Wire Center (BSMRALBU) in Bucksville, AL due to a 

planned Alabama Department of Transportation (ALDOT) road move along Old 

Tuscaloosa hwy. The city has requested that AT&T Alabama remove or relocate 

its facilities in the way of this project before December 20, 2025. 

 

AT&T Alabama plans to migrate customers currently served by copper facilities 

to existing Gigabit Passive Optical Network/Fiber-to-the-Premises 

(GPON/FTTP) facilities and then retire the copper facilities. 

 


